
 

NEWSLETTER 
14 October 2022 

 

 

FAMILY FUN AT 
THE PRE-PREP 
CAMPUS THIS WEEKEND 
 
We are looking forward to hosting our families at the pre-prep campus tomorrow to 
celebrate the completion of the parking area which was essentially the last remaining 
large element of this project.  It has certainly made a difference to the whole precinct 
and we hope that as many families as possible will be there to join in the fun.  Go for a 
run on the beach first, try out Padel Tennis, get involved with some of the other 
activities on offer and have fun with your kids for an hour or two!  We will see you 
there!  Your entrance enables you the chance to win a R4000 holiday voucher! 

 Upcoming Events 

•  Fun morning at the Prep 15 October 9-12 

•  WCED Gr 4 to 7 Monitoring visit 17 to 18 Oct 

•  Grade 7 plays 20 October @ 18h00 

•  Be Inspired – Carina Bruwer - 3 November 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



PAST PUPIL MATRICS SPECIAL ASSEMBLIES 
We hosted the 2022 Matric class who attended our school 5 years ago on Wednesday at 
the Prep and this morning at the Primary.  The assemblies were brilliantly run by Ms Jess 
Abrahams and included the sharing of many memories…..both good….and not so good!!  
Our relationship with the High School is important to us and we celebrate the 
achievement of their students, especially those whose journey of learning began with 
our school.   
 

 
 

TOWN PLANNING APPLICATION AT THE PRE-PREP 
CAMPUS - 18 THE DRIVE 

Some parents have noted the signs indicating an application for consolidation of Erven 
at the Prep School Grade R Campus and there are questions about what is happening 
and who is driving the process. We apologise for any confusion created, as this was an 
innocuous process that we didn’t feel the need to communicate since it was an SGB 
decision taken last year to regularise the work already done but given local sensitivities, 
we do appreciate the potential for consternation in retrospect. Hopefully this 
communication rights that misstep. 



The land is owned by the City of Cape Town, leased to the Western Cape Education 
Department who in turn, have since 2020 leased it to CBPS. The land occupied by the 
Prep campus is a collection of a number of Erven, even including a road reserve on part 
of the new parking lot, which is zoned as such. We felt it important to neaten (from a 
management and utilities perspective) and protect the existing school buildings on one 
property, which corresponds to the area leased. The process was thus initiated by the 
SGB - the departures and restrictions removal are in respect of existing (long standing) 
buildings and whilst the original (Stage 2) plans anticipated the addition of more 
classrooms (new development), this is not anticipated in the foreseeable future as the 
plans were parked during the Covid lockdown period. We have allowed for that 
possibility in the future. The zoning remains as it is - Community Use for Educational 
purposes. 

Anyone desiring further information is free to download the application document, with 
all facts contained, from the City’s website at: 
 
Thank you to the local community for the alertness and keeping us on our toes. 

 
Chris Loker – SGB Chair 

CONGRATULATIONS BEN! 

Ben Esterhuyse surfed U12 at the National Surfing Championships held at Jeffery’s Bay 
during the holidays. Ben was the defending champion having won the trophy last year 
when he was 11 years old. Ben came 1st and 
remains the South Africa’s surfing champion 
U12. Ben has also participated throughout 
2022, in a number of surfing competitions in 
the U12 category of Surfing South Africa’s 
Junior Pro league and was placed 1st. Well 
done Ben, Proudly CBPS! 
 



 
PRESTWICH STREET PRIMARY SCHOOL STATIONERY DRIVE 
Prestwich Street Primary School, needs our help with stationery for their learners. 
The Foundation Phase, Intermediate and Senior Phase will be collecting specific 
stationery.  If you are able to help, any of the following new stationery donations will be 
most welcome: 
 
Grade R to 3: HB pencils, 30cm rulers, erasers, pack of 12 pencil crayons. 
 
Grade 4 to 7: Black or blue ball point pens, 30cm rulers, pack of 12 koki pens, pair of 
scissors. 
 
These donations can be brought to school from Monday, 17 October to Friday, 28 
October 2022.  There will be a special handover, thereafter. 



SPORT UNIFORM AVAILABLE AT UNIFORM SHOP 

It has been a busy start to the Term 4 extra-mural programme with athletic heats taking 
place while other sport codes have also started up early. As always, we would like each 
learner to get involved in the programme as we have aimed to expose each child to as 
many opportunities as possible whilst keeping in mind that we do want to maintain a 
balanced approach to our activities.  

We will have our first set of cricket fixtures next week against Kronendal Primary and we 
will also host a number of tennis fixtures through the term. Inter-House Athletics Day 
will be on the 8th of December which is always an important day on the calendar. 

In terms of what learners wear for matches or sporting events, please may I bring your 
attention to the following: 

• Athletics: Green Camps Bay shirt (picture), green shorts.  If sport shoes are worn 
short white socks should be worn too.  

• Cricket: Green Camps Bay shirt, green shorts, long white socks and sport shoes. 

• Tennis: Green Camps Bay shirt, green shorts, short white socks and sport shoes. 

• Swimming: Plain Black costume.  Camps Bay swimming cap (Team swimmers) 
 

The green shirt referred to is the new sport shirt and 
can be purchased from the High School.  It is 
the same as the one worn by the High 
School meaning that Grade 7s 
moving there can use it there 
too.  We need to tidy up our 
uniform as there are many 
different versions that are being 
seen at the moment.  We have 
made decisions to streamline sport 
uniform so as to make the acquisition of 
sport kit both easier and cheaper.  
 
Contact me 
on sport@campsbayprimary.co.za should 
you have any queries.  Ryan Smith.  

mailto:sport@campsbayprimary.co.za


GRADE 2s learnt about 2 
famous classical composers: 

Mozart and Beethoven and we 
drew black and white portraits 

of them. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

GARDEN FLAT in THREE ANCHOR BAY to RENT: 

This one bedroom flat is suitable for one professional person only. 
This sunny flat has a separate private entrance and is fully alarmed, burglar-proofed 
with a parking bay behind remote gates. 
It`s self -contained, furnished and has a bedroom with plenty of cupboards, a 
kitchenette open plan lounge. Bathroom has shower, hand basin and toilet. DSTV 
available. Contactable References needed. Rent R8800.00 pm. Security deposit 
required. 
To make an appointment to view pls call mobile 083 701 8430. 

 



SWIMMA SWIM CAPS 
I’m Arja de korte, the learn to swim coach. 
I'm selling these swimming caps for kids with 
braids. They are R110 each.  
I'm at the school everyday except Friday. 
They must just come to me at the pool with 
R110 and they'll get their own cap. 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

073 377 1903 



 

 


